### **MINUTES**

### HOUSING AND COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY

	15 JUNE 2022	
Present:		
Members:		
Councillors:	Harden Adeleke (Vice-Chairman) Imarni (Chairman)	

Mahmood
Pringle
Johnson
Hollinghurst
Barry
Ransley
Dhyani
C Wyatt-Lowe
Griffiths

**Co-Optee** Co-OpteeInattendanceTitleCells

**Councillors:** 

Officers:

**Also Attendance:** 

The meeting began at 7.30 pm

## 15 MINUTES

The minutes from the last meeting were approved.

## 16 <u>APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE</u>

Apologies were noted from Cllr Suqlain Mahmood and Cllr Durrant. Cllr Sobaan Mahmood substituted for Cllr Suqlain Mahmood.

## 17 <u>DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST</u>

CLLR IMARNI DECLARED THAT THE COMPANY SHE WORKED FOR HELD A CONTRACT WITH OSBORNE.

## 18 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

TWO MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC WERE IN ATTENDANCE.

## 19 <u>CONSIDERATION OF ANY MATTER REFERRED TO THE</u> COMMITTEE IN RELATION TO CALL-IN

No matters had been referred.

## 20 PROVISIONAL FINANCIAL OUTTURN 2021-22

The report was summarised by F Jump and Committee was advised it was provisional in nature as it was subject to finalisation of reserve movements, and also was subject to completion of the council's audit by the external auditor Grant Thornton.

A surplus of around £0.6 million was recorded, including a drawdown from the economic recovery reserve established to help the council mitigate the financial impact of the pandemic.

A proposal would be taken to the Cabinet to in turn recommend to the council in July that the surplus be reallocated to an inflationary pressures reserve, to help the council to face any unforeseen financial pressures stemming from the increasing cost of living.

The Housing and Community General Fund budgets were reporting a pressure of £0.2 million, primarily driven primarily by a shortfall against income targets within the Temporary Accommodation Service.

The housing revenue position was a balanced outturn, with various pressures outlined in the report.

Housing and Community General Fund capital had reported a further slippage in the year of £1.9 million, driven by payments to registered providers, and new accommodation construction projects.

There was also a pressure of £0.4 million against the General Fund Housing and Community Capital budgets, around £100k of which was not a true pressure and in fact stemmed from external funding.

Further slippage £0.6 million was reported on the HRA programme.

There was a small underspend of around £0.1 million, representing a small percentage of the overall capital programme budget.

The report was noted, and the floor was opened to questions.

Cllr Adeleke asked for a breakdown of the inflationary pressures outlined in the report. In response, it was explained by F Jump that the proposal was to use the surplus from the previous financial year as a contingency fund for any inflationary

pressures arising in the next financial year, though as this was a contingency measure, it was not possible to outline the exact pressures at this point in time.

Cllr Adeleke then asked, in relation to the aforementioned underspend of £0.1 million, whether all obligations with respect of this budget had been met fully and in a timely manner. F Jump confirmed that this was the case, and that the underspend may be due to project expenses coming in under budget, though council officers may be able to provide further detail on this.

### 21 Q4 PERFORMANCE REPORT - HOUSING

The report was summarised by N Beresford, and some key areas were highlighted in relation to positive performance across the service, particularly in terms of income collection related to HRA stock, as well as 100% gas and safety compliance in relation to HRA-maintained assets. Additional support continued to be provided to the most vulnerable households, particularly in relation to refugees.

Poor performance had been seen in key-to-key times and non-urgent repairs, though extensive action plans were in place to remedy this. Several council officials were present to answer any more detailed questions. The floor was then opened for any questions or comments.

Cllr Johnson referred to the average of a 72-hour delay reported in compiling property information, particularly in terms of what type of information this referred to. It was explained that this related to property inspection, including key property attributes, in order for the property to be relet. The delay was ascribed to a range of factors, and it was reiterated that an action plan was in place to work across multiple areas of service to remedy the multiple funding and practical factors contributing to this.

In response to a query from Cllr Adeleke, it was explained that the number of ASB cases tended to be consistent, though there was some seasonal variance particularly in the summer.

In response to a further query from Cllr Adeleke, it was highlighted that 180 homeless households in temporary accommodation undergoing statutory assessment in relation to the existing homelessness legislation. A dedicated officer also worked to coordinate the Watermill Hotel, which was currently accommodating just over 100 households awaiting resettlements through the Afghan resettlement process. 110 accommodation checks had also been carried out in relation to the Ukraine resettlement scheme, and requests for around 10 accommodation checks per week were being received, though this number was starting to fall. 7 homeless approached had been received from Ukraine households whose sponsor placements had broken down since arriving in the UK, and the council was supporting households in initial asylum accommodation, with support provided to around 205 households in 2 hotel sites, in addition to 10 Syrian refugee households resettled to date.

Cllr Adeleke asked whether feedback from refugees having been settled indicated whether or not those individuals were happy to have been resettled in the Borough. It was reported that feedback had generally been positive despite the difficulties

faced. Excellent wrap-around support was in place in terms of education, healthcare and other services to aid the resettlement process.

Cllr Imarni highlighted the significant number of negative indicators in relation to waiting times across Housing and Communities services, particularly in relation to non-urgent repairs, and levels of satisfaction with those repairs. It was explained that this biggest impact to repairs was due to supply-chain challenges owing to Brexit and the pandemic. There was consequently a backlog of repairs that were not able to be carried out during the pandemic, which were still being worked though, and it was hoped that in time the indicators would improve as this was done. Quality versus quantity was also a consideration in terms of selecting subcontractors. In all, however, Cllr Imarni was assured that action was being taken to remedy the situation.

On a further query, there were some challenges in terms of internal communication between DBC and Osborne, particularly due to the volume of repair requests and ongoing works being processed. Issues had also been seen previously with materials such as plaster, though this was also improving. Repairs were also being batched to aid efficiency and speed. Going forward, a focus would also be placed on improving communication toward residents. An improved triage process was also being rolled out to increase operational efficiency.

Cllr Harden asked about the reluctance of private landlords to take on residents in receipt of housing benefits, and whether anything could be done to remedy this. It was explained that this continued to be an ongoing challenge, and work remained ongoing to challenge these discriminatory practices. Some success had been seen in terms of support provided to individuals approaching the council in relation to this. The focus would also be placed on educating landlords. In future, it was anticipated that asylum dispersal may further exacerbate these issues in respect of the private sector.

## 22 Q4 PERFORMANCE REPORT - COMMUNITIES

Allison Westray-Chapman, interim Assistant Director for Place, Communities and Enterprise, summarised the first parts of the report and highlighted several salient points.

COVID restrictions had been lifted in Q4, meaning the doors of the Old Town Hall had been reopened, with 5 sold-out performances and average attendance of 69% at live shows. Highly positive feedback had been received from customers on a satisfaction survey.

In Community Partnerships, positive results had been achieved in respect of the Healthy Hub, particularly in terms of vaccine updates. Just under 2,500 patients had been called, and nearly 300 vaccines delivered with a further c.170 with vaccinations scheduled. 400-plus individuals had been referred to the Healthy Hub, especially through online mechanisms.

A virtual Community Grants ceremony had been held, with a link provided in the report to the Facebook page.

Karen Proudfoot, Interim Head of Community Safety and Children's Services, then summarised the remainder of the report.

Work continued to maintain consistent numbers in relation to the safeguarding service.

Work was also continuing to tackle antisocial behaviour (ASB), in partnership with multiple organisations across the Borough. A community trigger had been received, through which members of the community had requested a review of the handling of their ASB complaint, to identify if the response to this particular complaint had been appropriate or whether further action needed to be taken. In this case, it was decided that the process would be reviewed due to the unusual circumstances surrounding the case.

Adventure playgrounds across the Borough had benefitted from improvement works and continued to see increasing attendance. One playground had also benefitted from a grant from the Digital, Cultural, Media and Sports Investment Fund of £45,000.

The report was noted, and the floor was opened to questions.

Cllr Harden queried whether KPIs were available within the report. EW responded that KPIs were not currently used for quarterly reporting. However, it was pointed out that work was underway to examine which KPIs could be used for such purposes going forward.

Cllr Adeleke welcomed EW and KP. In response to a query, it was reported that recruitment for the positions detailed in the report remained ongoing.

Cllr Adeleke then asked how many event tickets were expected to be sold in total. Cllr Banks clarified that around 200 tickets had been sold in previous years.

On the adventure playground funding of £45,000, Cllr Adeleke asked whether similar funding could be applied for in relation to other playgrounds. KP pointed out that further bids would be submitted in future for any funding made available.

Cllr Adeleke also thanked those involved in relation to the community trigger mechanism, which was highly effective and well-received by residents.

Cllr Imarni was very pleased to hear that the Old Town Hall was reopened and was being used. She then asked for an update at a future time in relation to potential refurbishment works.

ACTION – update to be provided at a future meeting in relation to funding for Old Town Hall refurbishment works.

### 23 HOUSING ASSET MANAGEMENT CONTRACT

ROBIN BARTON, INTERIM STRATEGIC DIRECTOR FOR CORPORATE AND COMMERCIAL, SUMMARISED THE REPORT, WHICH PROVIDED AN UPDATE ON PERFORMANCE IMPROVEMENT IN RELATION TO THE OSBORNE HOUSING REPAIRS CONTRACT.

THE CLIENT MANAGEMENT FUNCTION FOR THE CONTRACT HAD BEEN RECENTLY REBUILT, WITH THE RECRUITMENT OF A DEDICATED CONTRACT MANAGER SITTING WITHIN THE COMMERCIAL DIRECTORATE BUT WORKING CLOSELY WITH COUNCIL COLLEAGUES. KPI IMPROVEMENTS HAD BEEN SEEN WITH OSBORNE, THOUGH KPIS IN SOME AREAS REMAINED LACKING, PARTICULARLY IN TERMS OF REACTIVITY TO NEEDED REPAIRS.

OSBORNE HAD UNDERTAKEN SIGNIFICANT RECRUITMENT WHICH WAS BEGINNING TO IMPROVE RESOURCING AND OPERATIONAL CAPACITY. SEVERAL MEETINGS A WEEK WERE BEING HELD WITH OSBORNE TO DISCUSS AND MONITOR ONGOING WORKS.

WORK CONTINUED WITH OSBORNE TO SUPPORT THEM IN RECRUITMENT AMID CHALLENGING CONSTRUCTION LABOUR MARKET, AND ALSO GIVEN THE IMPACT OF INFLATIONARY PRESSURES WHICH PARTICULARLY AFFECTED THE CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY AS A WHOLE.

CONVERSATIONS WOULD ALSO BE HELD IN THE COMING WEEKS AND MONTHS REGARDING A FORMAL REVIEW OF PRICING IN LIGHT OF THE AFOREMENTIONED INFLATIONARY PRESSURES.

WORK WAS ALSO UNDERWAY TO EXAMINE LONG-TERM CONTRACT OPTIONS IN ANTICIPATE OF THE END OF THE CURRENT CONTRACT IN SUMMER 2024.

THE REPORT WAS NOTED, AND THE FLOOR WAS OPENED TO QUESTIONS.

CLLR ADELEKE ASKED FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THE AMOUNT OF TIME WOULD BE GIVEN TO SEE THE SUFFICIENT IMPROVEMENT LEVELS ON THE PART OF OSBORNE, BEFORE CONDUCTING THE AFOREMENTIONED FORMAL PRICING REVIEW. R BARTON EXPLAINED THAT THE MESSAGING TO OSBORNE HAD BEEN ROBUST IN RELATION TO THE IMPROVEMENTS THAT THE COUNCIL REQUIRED BEFORE A PRICING REVIEW COULD BE CONDUCTED. IT WAS IMPORTANT TO BALANCE THIS HOWEVER WITH A REALISTIC EXPECTATION IN TERMS OF THE LEVEL OF OSBORNE WOULD BE ABLE TO ENACT AMID THE CHALLENGES FACING THE CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY, THOUGH DBC HAD BEEN FIRM WITH OSBORNE REGARDING THE NEED FOR SIGNIFICANT IMPROVEMENTS TO BE DEMONSTRATED.

CLLR JOHNSON ASKED HOW WIDELY TENANTS WERE AWARE OF THE RESOURCING AND ADMINISTRATIVE CHALLENGES BEING FACED BY OSBORNE AND THE WIDER CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY, WHICH MAY PLACE SOME OF THE POOR PERFORMANCE KPIS INTO CONTEXT. IN RESPONSE, R BARTON EXPLAINED THAT EVENTS WERE BEING PLANNED TO PROVIDE A FORUM FOR TWO-WAY COMMUNICATION BETWEEN TENANTS AND DBC IN THIS REGARD.

CLLR IMARNI THEN REQUESTED A FURTHER UPDATE ON THE KPIS, WHICH R BARTON AGREED TO PROVIDE IN WRITING. MOREOVER, FURTHER TALKS WOULD BE HELD WITH OSBORNE WITHIN THE NEXT FEW WEEKS REGARDING THE PRACTICALITIES OF A PRICING REVIEW.

# ACTION: R BARTON TO PROVIDE AN UPDATE ON THE KPI'S

## 24 HOUSING ACTION PLAN

J NASON, , OUTLINED THE HOUSING ACTION PLAN PAPER, PROVIDED AS A DRAFT TO GIVE AN UPDATE ON WORK IN RELATION TO THE HOUSING TRANSFORMATION & IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMME, WHICH HAD ARISEN FROM THE PREVIOUS HOUSING ACTION PLAN.

KEY PRIORITIES RELATED TO ENSURING THAT RESIDENTS WERE AT THE HEART OF SERVICE DELIVERY, ALONG WITH RESPONSIVENESS AND ENGAGEMENT, AND ALSO THE USE OF TECHNOLOGY.

THE VARIOUS WORKSTREAMS WERE BEING RECALIBRATED AND UPDATED, AS OUTLINED IN THE REPORT AND ACCOMPANYING DIAGRAM.

THE REPORT WAS NOTED.

### 25 HOUSING COMPLIANCE UPDATE

The members of the public in attendance were asked to leave the chamber while this item was discussed.

JN then presented the report. A review carried out had revealed 250 HRA properties where repairs to existing smoke detection devices had not been carried out within a reasonable period of time, or where records showed partial or no soke detection with insufficient response to remediate this. A further 130 properties were non-compliant in terms of electrical safety, and the council's asbestos register was incomplete. DBC had sought legal advice and had referred itself to the Regulator of Social Housing. The referral was made on 29<sup>th</sup> April and a subsequent meeting was scheduled with the regulatory body.

The report outlined some of the initial actions undertaken. Smoke detection had been prioritised in the 250 aforementioned properties, and the majority now had hardwired smoke detection. In those not having received this, work was underway with legal specialists to ascertain how to gain access to properties to install such devices.

ELECTRICAL TESTS HAD BEEN COMPLETED, AND AGAIN LEGAL SPECIALISTS WERE BEING CONSULTED REGARDING HOW TO GAIN ACCESS TO THOSE PROPERTIES THAT COULD NOT BE ACCESSED CURRENTLY.

THERE HAD BEEN A TEAM RESTRUCTURE WITH A FOCUS ON COMPLIANCE, ALONG WITH THE INCLUSION OF COMPLIANCE AT THE CORE OF THE HOUSING IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMMES MENTIONED ABOVE, AND FURTHER WORK TO IMPROVE PROCESSES.

PERFORMANCE DATA ACROSS SEVERAL ASPECTS OF HEALTH AND SAFETY REGARDING PROPERTIES HAD BEEN COMPILED INTO A SINGLE REPOSITORY, AMONG OTHER MEASURES OUTLINED IN THE REPORT.

THE REPORT WAS NOTED. AND THE FLOOR WAS OPENED TO QUESTIONS.

CLLR PRINGLE THEN ASKED WHAT NEEDED TO HAPPEN BEFORE THE PUBLIC COULD BE MADE AWARE OF THIS CURRENTLY CONFIDENTIAL MATTER. IN RESPONSE, IT WAS EXPLAINED THAT THE REGULATOR OF SOCIAL HOUSING WOULD DECIDE THIS IN DUE COURSE.

CLLR PRINGLE THEN ASKED WHETHER HER COLLEAGUES COULD REVEAL THE AREA IN WHICH THE INCIDENT LEADING TO THE REPORT HAD OCCURRED. IN RESPONSE, THE INCIDENCE HAD OCCURRED IN BERKHAMSTED, HOWEVER THERE HAD BEEN NO ISSUES IN TERMS OF COMPLIANCE IN RESPECT OF THE PROPERTY INVOLVED IN THE INCIDENT.

CLLR WYATT-LOWE ENQUIRED AS TO THE PROCESS IN TERMS OF INVESTIGATING THE CAUSE OF DEATH OF THE RESIDENT INVOLVED IN THE AFOREMENTIONED HOUSE FIRE INCIDENT. IN RESPONSE, IT WAS REPORTED THAT THE POLICE AND FIRE SERVICES HAD CONDUCTED AN INITIAL INVESTIGATION AND WERE SATISFIED THAT THIS WAS AN ACCIDENTAL DEATH AND NOT DUE TO THE PROPERTY ITSELF, AND THE CORONER'S REPORT APPEARED TO SUPPORT THIS.

CLLR PRINGLE ADDED THAT THE FINDING THAT THIS WAS AN ACCIDENTAL DEATH DID NOT MEAN TO SAY THAT NOTHING MORE MIGHT HAVE BEEN DONE TO AVOID THE INCIDENT. IN RESPONSE, IT WAS HIGHLIGHTED THAT FURTHER INVESTIGATIONS WOULD BE CONDUCTED BY VARIOUS AUTHORITIES TO EXPLORE ANY OPPORTUNITIES FOR FURTHER IMPROVEMENTS. CLLR WYATT-LOWE POINTED OUT THE NEED TO MAKE IT CLEAR TO THE PUBLIC THAT THE INITIAL INVESTIGATIONS MADE BY THE FIRE AND POLICE SERVICES WERE A SEPARATE PROCESS TO THE COUNCIL'S SELF-REFERRAL TO THE REGULATOR, AND IT WAS IMPORTANT TO AVOID THESE TWO SEPARATE PROCESSES BEING CONFLATED IN THE EYE OF THE PUBLIC. IT WAS ALSO HIGHLIGHTED THAT THE SELF-REFERRAL TO THE REGULATOR WAS NOT SPECIFICALLY ABOUT THE HOUSE FIRE INCIDENT BUT WAS CONDUCTED IN RESPONSE TO SEVERAL FINDINGS ABOUT COMPLIANCE DATA HELD BY THE COUNCIL.

AFTER FURTHER DISCUSSION, IT WAS REQUESTED THAT A CHRONOLOGICAL OVERVIEW BE VERBALLY PROVIDED OF THE EVENTS LEADING TO DBC'S SELF-REFERRAL TO THE REGULATOR OF SOCIAL HOUSING. IT WAS EXPLAINED THAT AN INDEPENDENT CONSULTANT HAD BEEN ENGAGED, WHO HAD CONDUCTED A DETAILED REVIEW OF THE HOUSING SERVICE IN SPRING 2021, WITH A REPORT PRODUCED IN OCTOBER 2021. FOLLOWING THE REPORT'S FINDINGS, A WORKING GROUP HAD BEEN SET UP TO EXAMINE CONTRACT MANAGEMENT, PARTICULARLY IN RESPECT OF OSBORNE. THROUGH THE WORK OF THIS WORKING GROUP AND WITH INPUT FROM THE SENIOR LEADERSHIP TEAM, A FIRST AUDIT WAS COMMISSIONED BY ERNST & YOUNG. FOLLOWING THIS, A DEEPER INVESTIGATION WAS ABOUT TO BE COMMISSIONED WHEN THE

AFOREMENTIONED HOUSE FIRE INCIDENT OCCURRED. THEN AS PART OF THE IMMEDIATE COUNCIL REVIEW, AS STANDARD ALL ASPECTS OF DBC'S INTERACTIONS WITH THE INDIVIDUAL TENANT HAD BEEN REVIEWED. AS PART OF THIS WORK, A CAUSE FOR CONCERN WAS IDENTIFIED AROUND COMPLIANCE FOR 250 PROPERTIES, AND SOME OF THE COMPLIANCE DATA COLLECTION HAD BEEN EXPEDITED IN THE AFTERMATH OF THE HOUSE FIRE INCIDENT.

IN ADDITION, IT WAS POINTED OUT THAT AS PART OF THE HOUSING TRANSFORMATION & IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMME, A WORKSTREAM WAS BEING MOBILISED TO MAKE SURE THAT ANY COMMUNICATIONS RELEASED TO THE PUBLIC AND TO VARIOUS STAKEHOLDERS WERE SENSITIVE AND FACTUALLY ACCURATE.

CLLR ADELEKE ATTEMPTED TO SUMMARISE THE ABOVE DISCUSSION, IN THAT COUNCIL INVESTIGATIONS INTO HOUSING SAFETY COMPLIANCE HAD ALREADY BEEN UNDERWAY WHEN THE HOUSE FIRE INCIDENT OCCURRED. CLLR ADELEKE WAS SATISFIED THAT THE CORRECT ACTIONS HAD BEEN TAKEN BY DBC IN RELATION TO THESE INVESTIGATIONS, BOTH PRIOR TO AND AFTER THE HOUSE FIRE INCIDENT IN RELATION TO THESE INVESTIGATIONS. HE THEN ASKED WHETHER AN INDICATION WAS AVAILABLE AS TO WHEN THE INVESTIGATIONS WOULD COME TO A CLOSE. SECONDLY, HE ASKED WHAT SUPPORT IF ANY HAD BEEN OFFERED BY DBC TO THE LOVED ONES OF THE TENANT WHO HAD LOST HER LIFE IN THE HOUSE FIRE. THIRDLY, CLLR ADELEKE POINTED OUT THAT THE REPORT SET OUT THAT THE LAST COMMUNICATION TO RESIDENTS WAS RECORDED AS AUGUST 2022, WHICH APPEARED TO BE A DATE IN THE FUTURE.

IN RESPONSE, J NASON SAID THAT IT WAS HOPED THAT CONFIRMATION OF TIMELINES WOULD BE GIVEN OVER THE COMING WEEK, AFTER WHICH A FURTHER UPDATE WOULD BE PROVIDED TO THE COMMITTEE. SECONDLY, THE COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP, WELFARE SUPPORT AND THE TENANCY MANAGEMENT TEAM WERE ALL INVOLVED IN PROVIDING THE RELEVANT SUPPORT. LASTLY, IT WAS EXPLAINED THAT THE ABOVE DATE WAS A TYPO AND THAT THE LAST COMMUNICATION WAS IN FACT IN AUGUST 2021, THOUGH A FURTHER COMMUNICATION WAS NOW BEING PREPARED.

CLLR IMARNI THEN ASKED FOR AN EXPLANATION OF WHY THE 250 HOUSES HAD NOT BEEN IDENTIFIED SOONER GIVEN THAT INVESTIGATIONS HAD BEEN CONDUCTED SINCE 2015. IN RESPONSE, THOUGH SHE WAS NOT IN A POSITION TO COMMENT ON WORK DONE IN 2015, J NASON POINTED OUT THAT SEVERAL PROCEDURAL AND ADMINISTRATIVE FAILINGS HAD BEEN HIGHLIGHTED. WORK WAS NOW UNDERWAY TO PRODUCE AN INTEGRATED AND AUTOMATED DASHBOARD WITH A VIEW TO PREVENTING PROPERTIES BEING MISSED AGAIN.

FOLLOWING A FURTHER QUERY FROM CLLR IMARNI, IT WAS CLARIFIED THAT PROPERTIES WOULD BE VISITED EVERY 5 YEARS FOR HEALTH AND SAFETY INSPECTION PURPOSES.

CLLR IMARNI ALSO ASKED FOR A BRIEF OVERVIEW OF THE HOUSING TRANSFORMATION & IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMME FOR ANY MEMBERS NOT FAMILIAR. IN RESPONSE, J NASON REFERRED THE COMMITTEE TO THE DETAILS OF THE PROGRAMME IN THE REPORT SHE HAD JUST SUMMARISED AND EXPLAINED THAT THE PROGRAMME HAD A BROAD SCOPE ENCOMPASSING ALL AREAS THAT IMPACTED HOUSING.

CLLR ADELEKE THEN ASKED SPECIFICALLY WHETHER THE 250 HOUSES MENTIONED ABOVE HAD BEEN IDENTIFIED AS A RESULT OF THE NEW REGIME AND THOROUGH INVESTIGATIONS BY DBC. IN RESPONSE, IT WAS EXPLAINED THAT SINCE AUTUMN 2020, WORK HAD BEEN UNDERWAY TO BRING THE MANAGEMENT AND OVERSIGHT OF HOUSING INTO THE CORPORATE WORK SPHERE. TO APPLY THE SAME RIGOUR AND TO SEEK THE SAME ASSURANCES IN HOUSING AS IN ALL OTHER AREAS WITHIN THE COUNCIL. THROUGH THIS PROCESS. Α COMPREHENSIVE TRANSFORMATION PROGRAMME HAD BEEN DEVELOPED. SPONSORED BY THE CEO AND WITH SENIOR LEADERSHIP SUPPORT. WORK WAS NOW UNDERWAY TO ENSURE THAT THE RIGHT ACTIONS WERE BEGIN TAKEN TO IMPROVE AND MODERNISE THE SERVICE. IT WAS THEREFORE HOPED THAT THE ABOVE REPORTS DEMONSTRATED THAT THE APPROPRIATE **ACTION WAS BEING TAKEN.** 

## 26 <u>COUNCIL PROPERTY CLADDING UPDATE</u>

J Nason then summarised the report, which detailed work undertaken since the Grenfell incident.

8 council buildings had been identified as at-risk. 3 of these did not require any further work. Of the remaining 5, 3 were low-risk, and 2 were considered high-risk. Legal advice was being awaited and mitigating actions had been taken in the meantime. Communication had also been sent out to residents in each of the blocks to confirm what the council was doing and to provide reassurance.

The report was noted, and the floor was opened to questions.

Cllr Barry asked for clarification on the date of public communication. J Nason confirmed that communication was sent to residents in August 2021, with a further communication sent out in June 2022 but since report had been published, and therefore this data did not feature within the report.

### 27 WORK PROGRAMME

Cllr Imarni would liaise with officers to ensure the Work Programme and accompanying action plan were properly updated.

## 28 <u>ACTION PLAN FROM MARCH MEETING</u>

Cllr Imarni would liaise with officers to ensure the Work Programme and accompanying action plan were properly updated.

The Meeting ended at 9.00 pm